
 

 

 
Our Ref: GRCR/GR/15.19 
 
6 June 2012 
 
 
Mr. David Archbold 
Managing Director 
Information and Communication Technology Authority 
3rd floor Alissta Towers  
P.O. Box 2502 
Grand Cayman KY1-1104 
Cayman Islands 
 
 
Dear Mr. Archbold, 
 
Re:  ICT Decision 2012-2 – FLLRIC Decision – Process on FTR and Transit Rates  
 
Cable and Wireless (Cayman Islands) Limited, trading as LIME (“LIME”) writes further to its 
31 May 2012 letter on the above subject.  LIME recommends that the presently-interim fixed 
termination rates (“FTR”) and transit rates in its Interconnection Agreement with Digicel Cayman 
Limited be made permanent.  While LIME would be foregoing the risk of an increase or 
decrease in those rates, LIME submits that this would create regulatory certainty and would 
ensure equitable treatment among all operators in the Cayman Islands market, as all operators 
would be charging and paying the same FTR and transit rates.   
 
Notwithstanding this, LIME believes there remains a need for the Authority to determine 
FLLRIC-based FTR and transit rates, and requests therefore that the Authority continue to 
review the fixed module of the FLLRIC model, with a  view to establishing new FTR and transit 
rates on a prospective basis. 
 



 

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned if you should have any questions. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Cable and Wireless (Cayman Islands) Limited, trading as LIME 
 
 
‘Signed’ 
 
______________________________ 
Anthony Ritch 
General Manager 

 
 

c.c.  Chris Hayman, Chief Executive Officer, Digicel.  
 Rod Kirwan, Group General Counsel, LIME 


